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	The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Michael Keogh, Director

Fiscal Impact Statement
 SLR NO: 56  (2007) S5382 & A4465           

Committee:
State and Federal Legislation


	Title: An act to amend the administrative code in relation to health insurance coverage for surviving spouses of members of the fire department engaged in performing emergency medical services in the city of New York who are enrolled in a health insurance plan.


	Sponsors:   Council Member Baez



	Summary of Legislation: This bill would provide health insurance coverage, in the event of a line-of-duty death of an EMT, Advanced EMT or EMT Supervisor, to the surviving spouse, domestic partner and/or dependent child of the deceased member of service.  Currently this benefit is provided for uniformed police, firefighters and officers, corrections and sanitation employees.  This legislation would amend the law to include EMS related titles as part of the uniformed forces of the fire department for purposes of this benefit.

	Effective Date:  This legislation shall take effect immediately.



	Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated: Fiscal 2008

	Fiscal Impact Statement:
Effective Fiscal 2007

FY Succeeding

Effective FY07

Full Fiscal

Impact FY07

Revenues (+)

$0

$0

$0

Expenditures (-)

$0

$0

$0

Net

$0

$0

$0



	Impact on Revenues:  There is no impact on revenue.



	Impact on Expenditures: It is estimated that there will be no fiscal impact due to this legislation on the City.  In the very rare event of a line-of-duty death of an EMS member, their family would continue to receive the health benefits that the member of service would have been entitled to already.     



	Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs:
 N/A

	Source of Information:
The New York City Council Finance Division

                                                     

	Estimate Prepared By:  Pablo Zangerle, Deputy Director

Jake Herring, Legislative Financial Analyst 

City Council Finance Division.

                                               

	FIS History: This legislation was introduced in the State Legislature last session, but not acted on by the City Council in terms of an SLR.  The Committee will consider the current legislation on June 5, 2007.   

	Date Submitted to Council: June 5, 2007


